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Blue Star Memorial Ceremony 

 

The Hill and Valley Garden Club is excited to invite you to the dedication ceremony for a Blue Star Memorial 
Marker at the Juliaetta Centennial Park, to be held on Saturday, November 10th at 2:00 pm. The ceremony 
will include participation by representatives of our Armed Forces, American Legion, or Veterans of Foreign 
Wars, as well as members of National Garden Clubs, Inc. 
 The Blue Star Memorial Marker Program of the National Garden Clubs, Inc. was introduced in 1945 to 
honor men and women serving in the Armed Forces during World War II. The name of the program represents 
the star symbol featured on the service flags that were displayed in homes and businesses to indicate that a 
family member was in military service.  Garden clubs of the era envisioned a ribbon of living memorials travers-
ing every state, composed of roadside plantings by club members.  The right to designate Blue Star Highways 
was won by petitioning state legislatures and coordinating with Departments of Transportation, and the Blue 
Star Marker was designed to identify these roads. 
 The Blue Star Memorial Program has remained active to this day, and the ribbon of highway now ex-
tends for thousands of miles across the continental US, Alaska and Hawaii, with 2,304 markers nationwide.  All 
men and women who have served, are serving, or will serve in the Armed Forces of the United States are hon-
ored by this memorial, so no marker bears an individual’s name. 
 Markers are still dedicated each year to designate Blue Star highways, veterans’ facilities, national 
cemeteries, parks, and civic and historic sites, demonstrating our continuing appreciation for those who defend 
our country.  The blue star on the World War II service flag stood for hope and pride, and today, the same flag 
is still presented to members of our military serving abroad in Iraq and Afghanistan. 
 The Hill and Valley Garden Club, a member of the Garden Club Federation of Idaho and the National 
Garden Clubs Inc., has been granted approval to erect this memorial, which was purchased with funds donated 
by Zion Lutheran Church.  This Blue Star Marker is proudly offered to our community in honor of all those who 

serve to keep us safe and free. 

Juliaetta Elementary School students and teachers 
will present a Veteran’s Day assembly on  
Monday, November 12th at 1:45pm.  Each class 
will contribute a recitation, song or reading.   

We would like to invite all parents, relatives and community mem-
bers to join us in honoring veterans and current service men and 
women. 
 
We would also enjoy honoring deceased local veterans with a 
powerpoint presentation.  Send a picture if possible and the infor-
mation to the school—276-3422 or to dawn.quigley@dist283.org.     
 

Will you help us?  If you know a veteran or a current serviceman 
please send the following information to the elementary school by 
Wednesday, November 7th:   

 Name 

 Branch of service 

 Years of service 

 Where stationed 

 Relation to a J.E.S. student or the community (e.g., Grandfa-
ther of, friend of, neighbor of, former student)not required 

 Will this person be attending the assembly? 

 

Juliaetta Elementary School Veteran’s Day Assembly 
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CRAFT FAIR 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3rd  
Kendrick Grange Hall  8am to 2pm 

Lunch will be served from 11am to 12pm 
Chili, Corn Bread, Hot Cider  $5 

 
All crafters are welcome.  Tables are limited so call to 
sign up right away.   The charge is $15 per table or 
$18 if electricity is required.   Call Norma at 289-3151 
or Judy at 276-8519. 
 
There is no charge at the door to attend this event but 
please bring a can of food for the Food Bank. 

The 4th Annual Octoberfest was once again a suc-

cess!  Over 175 prime rib dinners were served and $5000 

was raised to benefit the Friends of Pat Rush Organization.  

The Friends of Pat Rush Medical Assistance Fund was es-

tablished in 2009 to provide some financial assistance to 

those families or individuals faced with a life threatening 

illness.  To date we have helped 18 individuals and families.  

If you know of someone in the community battling cancer or 

any other disease please pick up an application at Wells 

Fargo Bank or visit the kj website.  You can also mail a let-

ter of request to:  Friends of Pat Rush, PO Box 25, Kendrick 

ID, 83537.  The organization would like to thank the com-

munity for their overwhelming support! 

Let’s Light the Park! 
 
The KJ7 would like to invite all community members, businesses, organizations, and churches to participate in the 

11th Annual “Light the Park” Celebration.  
Each business/organization/individual interested in participating will be assigned a tree to decorate in the Kendrick 

City Park.  Each business/organization/individual is responsible for decorating as well as providing lights needed for that 
tree.  We are asking that only lighted items be placed on the trees again this year.  We would like to encourage everyone to 
get creative and individualize their tree. Make it your own!  If you decorated a tree last year and did not take down your own 
lights our committee most likely has them in storage.  Any lights removed from trees last year will be brought out on our com-
munity decoration day.  Unfortunately, because the lights are used 24 hours a day for over a month they rarely last more than 
a year or two so please plan on bringing some extra.   

We will have a community light the park day on Saturday November 3rd beginning at 8:00 am.  This is a great day 
to get your tree decorated!  There will be ladders available and extra sets of hands to help you decorate your tree. Once again 
this year we will have a snorkel lift, donated by Western States Rental and L&S Construction, and a lift truck, donated by Av-
ista Corporation, to get the lights higher in the trees. If however you chose to decorate your tree on another day we would like 
to ask that it is decorated no later than Sunday November 11th. 

We are also taking donations for our annual raffle; this fund raiser helps fund this annual event.  Tickets will be sold 
from now until November 17th for $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.  Ideas for donations are gift baskets, handmade items, gift certifi-
cates to be used at your business, items that promote your business or organization.   

Please don’t forget to join the KJ7 on Saturday November 17th at 5:00 p.m. when we will host our 11th annual “Light 
the Park” celebration.  After the ceremony books will be handed out to the children and a dinner will be served in the Kendrick 
Fire Hall.  There will be several things going on that evening so please check out our website www.kendrick-juliaetta.com or 
Face Book page for more details.   

If you are unable to commit to decorating a tree but would still like to participate in this project there are MANY ways 
you can still get involved. A few ways you could help would be to volunteer on one of our community decoration times, assist 
with the planning and preparation of the ceremony on November 17th, or sell raffle tickets.   There is LOTS to do to get the 
park ready for this event and the KJ7 would appreciate ANY help they can get.  Another way to help with this project is by giv-
ing a monetary donation.  The cost of putting on an event such as this is very expensive.  Although we hold a raffle each year 
to help pay for expenses incurred, it often does not cover all the costs.  Please know that any size donation will be very much 
appreciated.  If you would like to make a monetary donations please send your contribution to KJ7/Light the Park, P.O. Box 
201, Kendrick ID 83537. 

To sign up to decorate a tree or find out other ways to participate in this annual event please contact Anna Bruce by 
phone at (208) 289-4473 or by e-mail at kjcda2@tds.net.     
        Anna Bruce, Light the Park Chairman 

 

http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.com/
mailto:kjcda2@tds.net
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Hill and Valley Garden Club Very Busy 
 

The annual Evergreen Sale is rapidly approaching.  
The sale will be held on December 7th at the Fra-
ternal Temple Building.  Pre-orders can be made 
by contacting any Garden Club member.   
Lunch—homemade soup, bread and pie—will be  
served from 11am to 2pm.  Plan to attend. 
 

 New officers serving the club this year are:  Sharon 
Harris, President; Margaret Treu, Vice President; Teri Tate-
Hornberger, Secretary; and Patti Silflow, Treasurer. 
 Garden Club members enjoyed a daylong fall tour 
visiting the gardens of Edith Cole and Delta Heath-Simpson.  
Edith lives near Pataha, Washington and raises over 500 
varieties of Chrysanthemums.  Edith is an amazingly spry 82
-year young avid gardener, avid historian, and national horti-
cultural judge.  Delta and her husband have cultivated many 
species of trees and flowers in addition to their usual garden 
produce.  They save all their own seeds for replanting.  The 
ladies enjoyed lunch at the historic Pataha Flour Mill. 
 Members prepared nearly 50 centerpieces for dis-
play at the Pat Rush Octoberfest.  The large centerpieces 
were donated to the auction. 
 Members traveled to Grangeville to attend a District 
Meeting on October 18, 2012.  The membership enjoyed 
painting gourds and pumpkins at their October meeting. 
 Plans are being made for more beautification pro-
jects for Kendrick and Juliaetta.  A Blue Star veterans me-
morial has been ordered for the Juliaetta Centennial Park.  
Funding was provided by a gift from the Juliaetta Lutheran 
Church.  A new garden was planted in the alley by the Gar-
den Club entrance.  More plantings are planned for enrich-
ing Kendrick. 

.-Sharon Harris 

Memorial Tree 

The Friends of Pat Organization will spon-

sor the Memorial Tree during the Light the 

Park Ceremony.  The memorial tree will 

be on display in the gazebo at the Ken-

drick City Park.  Lifetime ornaments are 

displayed on the tree with your loved 

one’s name and a brief message on the 

back.  At the Light the Park Night we will 

have a candle lighting ceremony and the 

names will be read for a moment of re-

membrance.     

Lifetime ornaments may be purchased by contacting Angie 

Tweit at 208-289-3562 or aatweit@tds.net. 

Spirit of Christmas  

Toy Drive 
 
We are currently getting ready for the Spirit 
of Christmas Toy Drive. Boxes will be out 
from Thanksgiving time until mid-December 
at local businesses and churches. We are 

looking for gifts for ages 0-17. Thank you for all your help.  
 
The Kendrick/Juliaetta Distinguished Young Women pro-
gram will be held April 13, 2013 at the high school. This 
year’s theme will be Secret Garden.  
-Amber Witt 

Stars of our Community 
 
The KJ7 will once again be spotlighting the 

many wonderful and dedicated volunteers that make 
our community the beautiful place it is.  “Volunteers…
Stars of our Community” will be presented at our 11th 
Annual “Light the Park” Celebration which will be held 
on Saturday November 17th at 5:00 pm in the Kendrick 
City Park. 

We’d like to ask, and encourage, each local 
organization and church to nominate up to two mem-
bers from your organization to be honored.  Each nomi-
nee will be presented with a star ornament at the Light 
the Park Ceremony on November 17th; receive a special 
invitation to attend the KJ7 Annual Meeting in January 
where they will be presented with a “Certificate of Rec-
ognition”; as well as be listed in our next Community 
Newsletter. This is an amazing way to say thank you, 
and to honor, those special individuals who make your 
organization shine!   

To obtain a nomination form please contact a 
KJ7 Board Member:  Polly Taylor Dennler, Rose Norris, 
Kyle Pea, Joy Linder, Anna Bruce, Richard Abrams, or 
Bob Ouderkerken; e-mail kjcda2@tds.net; or go to our 
website www.kendrick-juliaetta.org.  Nomination forms 
need to be submitted to:  KJ7, PO Box 204, Kendrick, 
Idaho 83537; or e-mailed to kjcda2@tds.net or rnor-
ris29@tds.net. The deadline for nomination forms is 
Friday November 9th.    

mailto:kjcda2@tds.net
http://www.kendrick-juliaetta.org/
mailto:kjcda@tds.net
mailto:rnorris29@tds.net
mailto:rnorris29@tds.net
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Kendrick Lions Club….At Your Service 
 

Lion Darrell Brocke headed up the October 
2nd blood drive.  Thanks to all the donees, 
especially the 9 K.H.S. students who do-

nated.  The Lions Club collected 17 pints for this worthwhile 
cause. 

The Lions Club sponsors a fundraiser, which is the 
community birthday calendar.  This project is in its 59th year.  
The calendars are being printed and will be delivered late in 
December.  Contact Sharon Harris or Lisa Ihm if you would 
like a listing in 2014.  Wayne Harris has been in charge of 
calendar advertising this year.  
 Santa to Kendrick.  This event has been sponsored 
by the Lion’s Club for many, many years.  Santa will appear 
December 22 at 1:00 pm.  Amber and Alecia are in charge 
of treats. 
 The club is looking into lighting for the poles on 
Main Street for this Christmas which will add a festive ambi-
ance to our town. 
 The club has an ongoing memorial bench project 
which honors citizens of Kendrick and Juliaetta who have 
passed. Lion Jim Brocke has details. 
 New officers: President , James Waham; Vice 
Presidents, Amber Brocke & Bob Ouderkerken; Secretary,  
Matt Ihms; Treasurer, Don Ingle; Tail Twister, Wayne Harris; 
Lion Tamer, Jim Lohman; Membership Chairman, Dave 
Klatt; Project Chairman, Jim Brocke; Entertainment Comm, 
Sharon Harris, Alecia Brocke, Dana Magnuson; and Blood 
Drive Chairman, Darrel Brocke. 
 Lion President James Waham  wants to concen-
trate on membership in the coming year.  If you have a heart 
for community service, you are most welcome to join.  We 
meet the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month at the Ken-
drick Fire Hall at 6:30 pm.  Delicious and sumptuous food is 
prepared by Archie Johnson and served at each meeting. 
-Sharon Harris 

KJ Arts Open House 
 

Our committee is making plans for 
2013 projects that will enhance com-
munity awareness and experiences in 
the arts.  In order to get more commu-

nity input we plan to hold an open house on  
Wednesday, November 14th    

6 to 9pm in the Kendrick Grange Hall. 
 

There will be posters and scrap books showing past and 
current projects. You can let us know what you would like to 
see next year through conversations with Committee mem-
bers or by jotting notes on an easel.  Finger foods, coffee 
and juice will be available as well. 
 
We encourage and welcome new members.  The Arts Com-
mittee is open to anyone who wants to help promote the 
arts, in all forms—music, drama, art, photography, pottery 
and sculpture.   

JK Fire Department      
Updates from the Fire Chiefs 
 
We are in need of Volunteers at both the Kendrick and 
Juliaetta Fire departments. To date we have had 66 com-
bined calls for fire and aid support of J-K Ambulance. In 
order to adequately support the current volunteers and 
staff the fire departments we need more help.   Your 
help would be greatly appreciated.  
 
Upcoming events: 
Kendrick Firefighter Chili Feed Saturday November 17th at 
the Kendrick Fire Hall right after the “Light the Park” cere-
mony in the Park. Dinner will include Homemade Chili, Lentil 
Chili, and Homemade Chicken Noodle soup, Cornbread, 
Salad, Desserts and Beverage. 
 
Winter Home Safety Tips: 
With the winter heating season upon us please keep in mind 
to inspect your chimneys before using your woodstoves and 
fireplaces and to periodically check them to make sure you 

have no creosote buildup. 22% of all home heating 

fires last year were due to creosote build up. 

 
Keep space heaters at least three feet from any-

thing that burns. 
 

Have a safe winter!                           

Happy Holidays! 

 
 

We’d like to show your art work 
 

Wells Fargo Bank is again hosting 
a holiday art show 

sponsored by KJ Arts Committee. 
Local artists are invited to  

show an original  photograph or painting. 
Contact Dana Magnuson  

289-4271  dmagnuson@juno.com 
or Barb Murphey 

289-8318  bmurphey@tds.net 
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JK Senior Meals 
 
 JK Senior Meals at the Senior Center in Kendrick is 
up and running on Wednesdays and Fridays again after a 
summer of being closed.  Our new cook is Abby Foresman 
from Clarkston and her volunteer is her friend Karen Lewis. 
 Come and bring your friends and enjoy a good 
home cooked meal and good conversation. Catch up on all 
the summer doings of your friends and neighbors.   
 There will be music or entertainment as often as 
possible. The Old Time Fiddlers come, usually, every other 
month. They were here in September.  The Western Cow-
boy Balladeers come once a month. Any and all musicians 
and entertainers are very welcome.  If  you would like to 
participate or know of some one who would, please contact 
Lee Cannon at 289-4386. 
 Regular General Meetings of the Board are held 
every 2nd Wednesday at 9AM at the Center.   Feel free to 
come and have your voice heard.  All suggestions and opin-
ions are welcome. 
 The last Wednesday of each month is Birthday 
Dinner.  Everyone who has had a birthday that  month 
please come and sit at the special birthday  table and be 
honored. 
-Wilma Larson 

Juliaetta Community Library 

 

Fall storytimes and library events are in full swing at the Juli-
aetta Community Library.  Storytimes are every Thursday at 
10:30 a.m.  Stories, songs and games, all featuring books 
and early education skills make the morning fun. Come join 
the fun.   No signup is necessary, just drop in. 
 
Donations are welcome, but please remember these guide-
lines: 
Do Not leave books outside by the library door.  If you can-
not bring them by when the library is open, please call and 
we can make arrangements. Too many donated items are 
damaged by the weather/dust or are items we cannot sell.  A 
few of the items that we cannot take as donations are old 
text books, manuals, Reader’s Digest condensed books, or 
items in poor condition. 
 
Everyone is welcome to attend the Friends of the Library 
m e e t i n g s  ~  n o  m e m b e r s h i p  r e q u i r e d .  
Come see how you can support your library. Next meeting: 
Nov.  5th 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. at the Juliaetta Community 
Library.   We serve chocolate too!  
 
If you have questions or would like to volunteer, call Linda at 
the library 208-276-7071. 

Thank You 
 
 
In our last newsletter we were asking for cartridges to 
be donated to help cover the cost of printing the 
newsletter.  We want to thank everyone who has 
helped us reach our goal of 30 cartridges a month 
these last couple of months.  Your donation of 
cartridges has helped provide a substantial savings for 
the printing of this newsletter. 

Book Prowlers  
 
Our community book discussion group met in 
September to choose books to read this 
year: 
 
October:  Murder at the Watergate  by Margaret 
Truman (novel) 
November:  Lost in Shangri La  by Mitchell Zuchoff  
(biography) 
December:  Song in the Night  by Pam Thorson 
(biography by local author) 
January:  Picture Perfect  by Jodi Piccoult (novel) 
February:  My American Journey  by Colin Powell 
(autobiography) 
March:  Montana 1948  by Larry Watson (fiction) 
April:  Being George Washington  by Glen Beck 
(history) 
May:  Life is So Good  by George Dawson 
(autobiography) 
 
 

Book Prowlers meet the second Tuesday of each month at 
the Juliaetta Library at 4pm.  Whether you want to join in the 
discussion or just listen to one or all of the meetings, come 
join us! 
-Barb Murphey 

The Friends of the Library are having a November Book 
Sale. Prices will be reduced to 50 cents for hardback books 
and 25 cents for pocket paperbacks. Children’s books are 
still on sale ~ 10 for $1.00.  The book sale will take place 
during open library hours, the first full week  
of November; the 5th - 9th. 
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Palouse Discovery Science Center  
To Bring “Project SOS” to Kendrick/Juliaetta 

 
 The Palouse Discovery Science Center (PDSC) in 
Pullman, has received a National Science Foundation (NSF) 
grant award to fund a two-year outreach project called 
“Project SOS: Making Connections Using the Science of 
Sustainability.” The project topic is the science behind sus-
tainable housing, with a special focus on conserving heat 
energy. For the first year, the PDSC will develop hands-on 
activities and prototype exhibits. During the second year, we 
will bring the exhibits and activities to three rural communi-
ties: Kendrick/Juliaetta, ID, Rosalia, WA, and the Coeur 
d’Alene Reservation in Plummer, ID. 
 Youth participants (ages 11-15) will explore how 
building materials and their properties can be used to control 
heat transfer and experiment with retrofitting a model house 
to improve its energy efficiency. They will also receive take-
home materials to investigate heat transfer in their own 
homes. Older teens will serve as mentors for the younger 
participants, and parents will also be invited to participate in 
some of the activities. 
 The Project SOS team consists of PDSC staff, fac-
ulty from WSU and U of I, staff at the Palouse-Clearwater 
Environmental Institute in Moscow, and an advisor from 
OMSI (the Oregon Museum of Science and Industry). Addi-
tional partners include representatives from all five power 
companies that serve the three rural communities, along 
with representatives from each community. An initial work-
shop for the Project Team and all partners will be held on 
Thursday, November 8. Anna Bruce has been involved with 
planning the project and will serve as the Kendrick/Juliaetta 
representative. 
 The PDSC will submit future articles to document 
our progress on the project, but in the meantime, if you have 
questions or would like to know more about it, please con-
tact Kathy Dawes by email at outreachpdsc@gmail.com or 
by phone (208-310-2922).  

Kendrick School District #283 
 

 Autumn is here and the first quarter is ending.  Par-
ent/teacher conferences will be held November 7th and 8th.   
With winter right around the corner, it is important to make 
sure your children are dressed in clothing that will keep them 
warm for bus travel and the playground. 
 My first topic will be that of school attendance.  
Each year I remind parents and students of the fiscal impact 
to a school if students do not attend school regularly.  The 
state only pays funds for days students attend school, so we 
lose money when students are not in school.  Funding is 
important and it is impossible to budget for students not at-
tending each day.  Also a reminder, the more you are in 
school the more you can learn!  If you have doctor appoint-
ments, please keep your child in school until after 1:00pm to 
count the day for funding.  Our school enrollment in grades 
K-6 is 120 students and in grades 6-12 we have 117 stu-
dents.  This count is down about six students from last year. 
 My second topic is to inform the community that the 
School Board has changed their regular meeting dates from 
Thursdays to the second Monday of each month.  Meetings 
will still be held at the JES principal’s office at 7:00pm.  
Along with the change in Board meetings, is the upcoming 
2013 Supplemental levy election which may be held in 
March.  The trustees will be making that decision by the 
December meeting. 
 There will be another election in May where the 
community will elect two new School Trustees.  Buddy 
Henson from zone 3 in Juliaetta and Deb Klatt from zone 2 
in Kendrick have both indicated they will not be seeking re-
election.  So if you are interested, please watch for your 
petition dates in the Lewiston Tribune. 
 Before these veteran trustees leave, they must hire 
a new Superintendent/Elementary Principal as I will be retir-
ing at the end of the school year.  Timelines are being 
drafted and work has begun on the selection process.  The 
board will be advertising this position in Dec.-Jan.  If you 
have any opinions concerning this issue, the trustees would 
appreciate your input. 
 The school district is working on a new website 
and it should be fully operational by the end of next month.   
The entire staff has new e-mail addresses that are cur-
rently operational.  All addresses will use the new URL 
dist283.org using their first name dot last name.  You can 
reach the district office at district.office@dist283.org and the 
superintendent at cal.spangler@dist283.org each employee 
can be reached using this format.  
 Our staff and administration are working hard to 
make sure each and every student demonstrates academic 
growth each year.  Please feel free to visit our schools, as I 
know you will be pleased with what you observe.  Thank you 
for your continued support of our schools. 
-Superintendent Spangler 

JES Scholastic Book Fair is scheduled for November 5th 

through November 8th.  We invite you to our school Library to 
share in this celebration of books and reading.        
 Check out our special online ordering, new this year  
at http://bookfairs.scholastic.com/homepage/juliaettaelementary 
All online orders go towards our fair. The ending date for ordering 
is the 13th of November. So if you can't get in to the Fair you can 
do your ordering at home.  
 Two special Family Events will be held on Wednesday, 
November 7th from 3:00-7:00pm  and Thursday, November 8th  
until 6:30. Come browse and find books for the whole family, espe-
cially selections that can help your child stay connected with read-
ing.  At our Fair, we will also have a Classroom Wish List board for 
the teachers to add more books to their classroom library shelves. 

If you have any questions call JES Library 276-3425. 

mailto:outreachpdsc@gmail.com
mailto:district.office@dist283.org
mailto:cal.spangler@dist283.org
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Kendrick Schools Information and News 
Website: www.dist283.org 

 What’s happening at Juliaetta Elementary School? 

 

We are well on our way in the 2012-2013 school year, and 
we have had a wonderful start to the year. Students have 
transitioned from their “summer lives” to their “school lives” 
without a hiccup, and they all seem excited to be back and 
learning new things. 
 
Here are some of the exciting things that we have been 
working on for the upcoming months: 
 Much to the success of last year’s Veterans Day As-

sembly, our students and staff would like to again honor 
the Veterans in our Community. That assembly is 
planned for Monday, November 12th at 1:45 p.m. 

 The Missoula Children’s Theater will again return to our 
school the week of November 12th. This year the Pro-
duction will be “The Secret Garden”. As always they will 
end the week with 2 shows one in the afternoon and 
one in the evening. More information will be posted 
closer to the date.   

 Mrs. Gertje is currently working with the students for the 
Christmas Program, which has been scheduled for De-
cember 14th at 1:30 p.m. 

Please mark these dates on your Calendar. Our staff and 

students are proud of the work they have been doing and 

welcome you to enjoy the fruits of their labor. 

-Denise Silflow 

Hints for Homework  from KHS 
 

Fall is here and things are picking up!  As we navigate an-
other school year, here are some helpful strategies for kids 
and parents for keeping up… 
 
Think it Through 

Before your student begins, have them make up a 
to-do list.  Example: write a poem, read a history chapter, 
solve 10 math problems. 
 Then, suggest they number the tasks, from tough-
est to easiest, and start with the hard stuff.  This “save the 
easiest for last” strategy will help them finish on a high note, 
and perhaps inspire them to do some extra studying. 
 
Think About Time  
 Ask your child to consider different time slots she 
can use to get work done.  For instance, maybe she could 
set aside a weekend morning, Sunday night, or time before 
practice.  Encourage your child to complete at least one 
assignment at school each day if they have any “extra” time.  
The more they do then, the more time they’ll have for fun 
later. 
 
Think Positive 
 Help your child see completing homework as an 
opportunity to relieve stress.  Homework isn’t stressful, not 
having homework completed and being unprepared for 
school is stressful! 
 
-Principal Steve Kirkland  

The Missoula Children's Theatre is coming 
back to Juliaetta Elementary!  
The performance is The Secret Garden.  
The MCT team will be in Juliaetta from Mon-

day, November 12 through Friday, November 16th. Tryouts 
for the play will be Monday after school. During the week, 
performers will learn their parts. Then, on Friday, November 
16th, the kids will perform twice: once at 1:30 p.m. and once 
at 7 p.m. The public is invited to both of these productions.  
 
This event is sponsored by the JES PTO. During both per-
formances, the PTO will have a silent auction of several gift 
baskets. The money made from this fund raiser will be used 
to bring MCT back in the future. 

Take a look at our NEW WEB SITES: 
 

Kendrick High School:   
http://www.dist283.org/KHS 

 
School District: http://www.dist283.org 
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City of Kendrick 
Welcome 
The city would like to welcome Donna Corkill back to the 
Kendrick City Council.  Donna was appointed by Mayor 
Lisher and took the oath of office at our council meeting on 
Monday, September 17.  Donna replaced council member 
Mike Towne who resigned in August. 
 
Council Meetings 
Starting in September the Council changed its meeting 
dates to the third Monday of each month.  Upcoming meet-
ings are: 
 November 19th 
 December 17th 
 January 28th (delayed because of holiday) 
 
Address Changes 
Please notify the city if you have a change of mailing ad-
dress for your utility billing account.  In August and Septem-
ber we had five utility bills returned for incorrect addresses.  
The city has an address correction request posted on the 
utility bills so they can not be forwarded.  You can call the 
city clerk at 289-5157 or email her at cityofkendrick@tds.net  
Thank you! 

 
 

The J/K Good Samaritan Food Bank is in need of 
turkeys for Thanksgiving and Christmas Baskets.  
These baskets contain everything needed to prepare 
a holiday meal including desserts.  Each year the food 
bank prepares approximately 40-50 baskets for each 
holiday.  Families of 4 or more members get a turkey 
while smaller families get a chicken.  In the past years 
the Idaho Food Bank has helped us with getting our 
turkeys but they will not have turkeys available this 
year.  This is going to be a big expense as we will 
need approximately 25-30 turkeys for each holiday.  
You may not think that your donation of one turkey 
would help much but each turkey we get will be a 
savings for the food bank and be of help to a family.  
We will need the Thanksgiving Turkeys no later than 
November 14th as we give out Thanksgiving Baskets 
on November 16th.  Christmas Turkeys will be needed 
by December 19th. As referred to earlier smaller 
families will receive a whole chicken so we also have 
a need for chickens.  If you would rather give a cash 
donation and have us purchase the turkey or chicken 
you can mail it to J/K Food Bank PO Box 61 Kendrick 
ID or give a donation to the food bank account at 
Kendrick Latah Federal Credit Union. 
-Pastor Larry Haylett 

Cameron Lutheran Church 
 Fall-going-into-winter activities began September 9th 
and are in full swing.  Regular fall worship is at 11am and Sunday 
school classes for children age 3 through grade school age is at  
9am.  They are learning about some of the Old Testament people 
who were basic to what we believe as Christians.  There are great 
stories and crafts and LOTS of music!  There is also a lively adult 
Bible study class.  All are welcome to join the classes. 
 The choir began work on the Christmas cantata on Octo-
ber 16th and will continue to rehearse each Wednesday at 7pm.  
The performance will be December 16th at 4pm, followed by a 
coffee hour featuring wonderful Christmas cookies.  Anyone who 
likes to sing is most welcome to join us. 
 Thanksgiving services will be at Cameron Tuesday, 
November 20th.  A soup and sandwich supper will start at 6pm, 
followed by the worship service at 7.  Join us for a time of thanks-
giving and fellowship. 
 The four Sundays of Advent will begin on December 
2nd.  This season of anticipation will be celebrated in four very 
special Sunday services preparing us for the birth of Jesus.  His 
birth will be celebrated a two different services: on Christmas Eve 
the Sunday School will present its annual program at 6pm; on 
Christmas Day there is a celebration at 10am. 
 Several other activities going on at Cameron.  Every 
second Sunday at 7pm there is a time to share devotions and 
dessert at someone’s home.  If you are interested in attending, call 
Bud Holt at 289-4647 for the location of the next session.  
 Each Thursday until November 15th there will be a Bible 
study devoted to “Family Ties”, based on some of the important 
families in the Bible.  The classes are held at the church and there 
are two sessions: 2pm and 7pm, both led by our interim pastor, 
Douglas Nemitz.  The families presented so far have led to a lot of 
interesting discussions.  Each session is independent of the others 
so people can feel free to join at any time. 
 Come-4-Fun will continue to meet at the Juliaetta Com-
munity Center after school on the second Thursday of each month 
from October until April.  If you are interested in helping or would 
like more information, call Teri Hornberger at 289-3434. 
 Cameron has been blessed by the arrival of its interim 
pastor, Doug Nemitz and his wife Pam.  He will serve until a new 
permanent pastor is called.  Their primary home is Spokane, 
where they have lived since he retired from full time pastoral work.  
He says he is enjoying the people and also the great scenery from 
the parsonage windows.  And boy, can he sing! 
 The women have also been very busy.  After the work 
and reward of the bazaar, the rest of the year until June will be 
used to make quilts, baby care kits, personal care kits, school kits 
and other items that Lutheran World Relief sends to people all 
over the world.  Cameron recently took 353 pounds of these relief 
supplies to Spokane to be shipped.  The church-wide goal is 
500,000 relief quilts this year (100,000 more than last year), so our 
production will be stepped up to help meet this goal.  The group 
meet beginning at 9am the first and third Wednesdays of each 
month beginning in January.  More hands are always welcome!  If 
you like to quilt, the women will also be working on the hand-
stitched quilts to be sold at next year’s bazaar. 
 If there are any questions about activities or events at 
Cameron, please call the church office at 289-3471. 

mailto:cityofkendrick@tds.net
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Thanksgiving Service 
The churches of the Clearwater Evan-
gelical Ministerial Association (CEMA) will joining to-
gether for a Thanksgiving Service.  It will be at the Juli-
aetta Community Church November 20th at 7:00 PM.  
We would like to invite you to join us for this Celebra-
tion of Thanksgiving. 

 
Southwick Bible Church will host our 5th Annual 
wreath-making class on November 17th.   
The morning will begin with sweet rolls and coffee at 
9:00 AM and wreaths should be ready to hang on your 
door by 1:00 PM.  A soup lunch will be pro-
vided.  Please bring your own wire snips, scissors and 
work gloves if you have them.  

Christmas Carol Sing  

And Dinner 
Juliaetta Community Church will be sponsoring a din-
ner and a time of singing Christmas Carols November 
25.  Many of the churches in the area will be participat-
ing and we would like to invite anyone who enjoys sing-
ing Christmas Carols to come out and join us.  The din-
ner will be at 5:00 PM and The Carol singing will be 
from 6 PM—7 PM.   If you are coming but have not 
been counted with one of the participating churches 
please call 276-4510 so we can plan our meal accord-
ingly. 

    These two months, November and December, are 
going to be a time of three elections that will affect us for the 
rest of our lives and possibly even for eternity.  That first 
election comes November 6 when we elect who will lead us 
for the next four years.  As citizens it is our responsibility to 
vote for the candidates that we think would be best for 
leading our country.  We each have our opinion as to who 
the best candidate is for a particular position.  As Americans 
we have the special honor of voting that many around the 
world do not have.  Once we cast our vote we all then take 
on the same responsibility no matter who is elected.  
Scripture tells us we are to pray for those who are in 
authority.  It does not give us the option to pray only if our 
candidate wins but says …”prayers...be made for ...all those 
in authority” First Timothy 2:1.  Once the elections are over 
we have a duty to keep our elected officials surrounded by 
prayer. 
    Our next election comes on November 22-
Thanksgiving Day.  We must elect as to whether our 
thanksgiving is going to be a day we celebrate once a year 
or make it a daily thing.  It is easy to go through a day a 
week or longer and never see what we have to be thankful 
for.  As daily events come our way we can get caught up in 
them and become anxious about finances, job situations, 
family problems and the list can go on and on.  Anxiety 
never solves those problems but can add to them by 
bringing mental strain and physical problems upon 
ourselves.  God has a different solution for our problems.  
He wants us to talk to him so we can have peace about the 
things in our lives.  Philippians 4:6,7 says “Do not be 
anxious about anything, but in everything, by prayer and 
petition, with thanksgiving, present your request to God.  
And the peace of God..will guard your hearts and your 
minds in Christ Jesus.”  Thanksgiving Day reminds us that 
we elect to have lives of anxiety or peace.  Each day we 
cast a vote for either anxiety or peace. 
    Our final election comes on December 25.  What 
will I elect to do with this Jesus that was born in a manger?  
Many have already cast their vote and accepted the one 
who was born on that first Christmas Day.  This election is 
different than the others in that if one has chosen to vote to 
reject Jesus they still have an opportunity anytime in this life 
to change their vote.  It is through Him that one can find the 
truth of Philippians 4:6,7 for He opens the door for me to 
come back to God so that I can talk to Him on a daily basis 
and trust Him for the daily things in my life.  No election is as 
important as this one for it affects me not only for a life time 
but for eternity. 
 
   Pastor Larry Haylett 
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Heritage Foundation Very Busy 
 

Members of JKHF have had a busy summer.  We have acquired grant funding which has been put into several projects to improve the 
communities.   The signage for the historical tour businesses in both towns is almost completely installed.  The signage for the designated 
historic homes has been purchased.   Work has gone forward in preparation of tour booklets for Kendrick and Juliaetta with newly acquired 
facts and pictures.  A DVD will be available for purchase that will feature the two towns.  This project, which will proudly outlay our historical 
heritage will be completed in the spring of 2012. 
 The Foundation is providing funding for some of the Fraternal Temple renovations.  Members have pitched in to give a hand with 
the façade of the building.  The upstairs great hall is nearly completely sheet rocked.  Ceiling insulation has been installed which will help 
for a warmer winter inside the building.   
 Many enjoyed the historic pictorial display of Juliaetta at the Blackberry Festival.  The “History of Leland” giveaway was won by 
Marilyn Eichner. 
 At their October meeting, members sorted through old Gazettes.  They are trying to accumulate a complete collection.  If you 
have old Gazettes to donate, drop them at the Kendrick Hardware. 
 Your holiday shopping can be made easier with purchase of one of the “Letters from the Front” volumes or the “History of 
Leland.” 
 We are now welcoming annual memberships for 2013.  By supporting us with your donation, you are affirming the fact that you 
value our efforts to preserve Juliaetta, Kendrick and our surrounding area’s historical and cultural history!  Your contribution gives you an 
opportunity to make meaningful progress toward present and future generations learning from the past. 

This early picture of Southwick shows the boardwalks that extended the length of the town.  The history of Southwick is being 
written and will go to the publisher March 1st.  If you have ties to Southwick: history, pictures, stories, family genealogy, or South-
wick folklore, please contact Sharon Harris 289-4622 or Loeda Reil 289-3001. 

Holiday Special on Heritage Foundation Books 
“A History of Leland” $29.95  “Letters from the Front” (set  of two) $49.95   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
To order contact Sharon Harris at 289-4622 or sugie@dishmail.net   Add $5.00 for mailing  



 

 

Building Face Lift a Realty 
 
 New officers as well as a new way of doing busi-
ness were adopted at the October meeting.  The Grange 
has switched to having the following officers:  President, 
Richard Abrams; Vice President, Lee Cannon; Secretary, 
Norma Abrams; and Treasurer, Sharon Harris. 
 The group sponsored a fundraiser October 27th.  A 
delicious bratwurst sausage dinner complete with dessert 
was enjoyed by those attending.  The band Clearwater 
Country played for everyone’s enjoyment.  The architecture 
students at the U of I had their drawings of the future of the 
building available for public comment. 
 The group is sponsoring a building restoration pro-
ject entitled “Buy a Brick”.  A bronze label with the name (s) 
will be displayed.  Each display costs $50.00 (or any amount 
above that you would care to give.)  The bronze plaques will 
be on permanent display.   
 The restoration of the front of the building was de-
layed by extreme heat and then smoke, but is finally taking 
shape.  Lee Cannon, Nate Tschetter, Travis Wells, Chris 
Kowrach, and Sharon Harris have been part of this crew.  
Moldings were made by Frank Heath. 

 Upstairs the great hall is taking shape.  New sheet 

rock has replaced crumbling plaster.  Ron Coleman has 

been working there and it is rewarding to see the building 

become “inhabitable.”  Lee Cannon has been updating wir-

ing in the facility.  -Sharon Harris 
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City of Juliaetta 
The Kendrick-Juliaetta Planning and Zoning Commission 

needs to fill a volunteer position. The volunteer must live in 

Juliaetta’s area of impact, and must have lived in area for 2 

years. Duties require attendance at P & Z meetings which 

are held on 3rd Monday of month when needed. Contact 

Juliaetta City Hall 276-7791 if you are interested.   

Juliaetta Community Center 
The new Juliaetta Community Center is now available for 
rent for all of your party and reception needs.  It has a spa-
cious kitchen with a large upstairs main room with wood 
vaulted ceilings. 
For information please contact Ed Groseclose at 208 791-
6817, Jayne Smith 208 276-7571 or Kerry Cope 208 717-
7336.   -Juliaetta Community Improvement Association  

Introducing the  

Sassy Scrappers 
Approximately four years ago a group of local women got 

together at the Juliaetta Community Library and decided that 

we wanted to learn more about making cards and scrap-

books as well as other paper crafts. Some of us had been 

making scrapbooks and cards for a number of years and 

some had never made a scrapbook or a card in our lives. 

The library was subscribing to a couple of paper craft maga-

zines and several of us had some supplies for the crafts to 

get the group started. We began meeting once a month on a 

Saturday, either at the library or at the Juliaetta Community 

Church.  Randy Haylett, who had been doing paper crafts 

for years, often brought us new ideas and taught us new 

techniques. The group decided to charge $5.00 per person 

for the class and use the money to buy more supplies. In the 

beginning, we didn’t have a name for our group but we con-

tinued to meet once a month for 8-9 months out of the year, 

from September through May. Then last year we decided we 

needed a name and the “Sassy Scrappers” was chosen. 

Each month, we try to schedule our meetings to avoid con-

flicts with other community events so we do not have a set 

date to meet each month. Over the years we have had peo-

ple join then stop coming and new people have joined. We 

have a core group of around 8 who usually attend each 

month. Several of the members have Cricut die cut ma-

chines and many cartridges to share that are available for 

use during our meeting. We have also purchased paper and 

adhesives and embellishments that the group shares for our 

individual projects. Light refreshments are always served 

and we hold our get together from 9 am until about 12:30 or 

1 pm. We would love to have anyone who is interested in 

paper crafts join us and bring your ideas and supplies to 

share. If you are interested, please call Jan Welles at 276-

7080 to get your name on the contact list. 
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If you would like to become a newsletter sponsor, please 

make your check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter Funding. 

Please send your contribution to: 

KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 

_____________________________________ 

Name or Organization Name 
 

Amount enclosed: $_____________ 
Thank you for your support!    Newsletter Team 

Nez Perce County Voter Information 
 
Voters who are not registered to vote prior to October 12th 
may do so at the polls on Election Day.  He or she may reg-
ister to vote at the polling place in the precinct where they 
reside on Election Day. 
 
By signing the voter registration card, a registrant is affirm-
ing that he or she: 
Is at least 18 years old on election day; 
Is a citizen of the United States; 
Resides at the address shown; 
Has resided in Idaho and in Nez Perce County for 30 days 

preceding the election; 
Is not under any legal disqualification to vote. 
 
An individual may prove residence for the purpose of regis-
tering to vote by: 
1. Showing a driver’s license or Idaho identification card 

issued through the department of transportation, Tribal 
Identification Card; or 

2. Showing any document which contains valid address in 
the precinct together with a picture identification card; or 

3.    Showing a current valid student identification card from 
a post-secondary educational institution in Idaho ac-
companied with a current student fee statement that 
contains the student’s valid address in the precinct to-
gether with a picture identification card. 

 
ABSENTEE BALLOTS 

 
Voters who requested an absentee ballot have until Election 
Day to return them to the Clerk’s office. Voters can mail their 
ballot or deliver it in person to 1230 Main Street, Lewiston. 
Ballots received after November 6th will not be counted re-
gardless of postmark date. 

Patty O. Weeks, Clerk 
Nez Perce County 

Election Department: (208) 799-3020 
www.co.nezperce.id.us  

NOTICE OF LATAH COUNTY GENERAL ELECTION 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN:  THAT the General Election to 
be held in and for the County of Latah, will be held on Tues-
day, the 6th day of November, 2012 on which day Polls will 
be open from 8:00 A.M. until 8:00 P.M. at the following des-
ignated Polling Places: 
 

Deary 19, Deary City Hall, 401 Line Street, Deary 
Juliaetta 23, Juliaetta City Hall Annex, Main Street, Juliaetta 
Kendrick 24, Kendrick Fire Hall, Main Street, Kendrick 
Troy 29, Troy Lion’s Club Community Center, Main Street, 
Troy 
 
**Note:  Pursuant to Idaho Code 34-308 the electors in 
these two (2) precincts will have his or her ballot mailed to 
them prior to Election Day.  They will be responsible to re-
turn his or her ballot by 8:00 p.m. on Election Day, Novem-
ber 6, 2012.  Persons residing in precincts 20 and 25 can 
complete Election Day Registration and vote on Election 
Day at the Latah County Auditor’s Office, Room 101 of the 
Latah County Courthouse. 
 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that in accordance with the 
Help America Vote Act of 2002, each of the polling places is 
accessible to individuals with disabilities. 
 

In order to vote at this election each voter must meet the 
following requirements: 
1. Must be 18 years of age; 
2. Must be a citizen of the United States; 
3. Must be a bona fide resident of the county for thirty (30) 

days preceding the next election; 
4. Must be properly registered or meet requirements for 

Election Day Registration. 
  
 

IN ADDITION TO BEING REGISTERED:  Picture ID is 
now required to vote at the polls on Election Day or for 
absentee voting in person.  If you do not have accept-
able photo identification you must sign a Personal Iden-
tification Affidavit in order to receive a ballot. 
 

Polls will be open from 8:00 A.M. until 8:00 P.M. 
 

For information regarding voting procedures, absentee vot-
ing and Election Day voter registration, please call Latah 
County Auditor’s office at 883-2249 Elections Department or 
visit www.latah.id.us/elections/ or www.sos.idaho.gov. 
 

Susan R. Petersen, Clerk of the District Court 
 
Publication Dates:  October 25, 2012, November 1, 2012 with 
Sample Ballot 

 

http://www.co.nezperce.id.us/
http://www.latah.id.us/


 

 This newsletter is supported by generous con-

tributions from the following sponsors: 

 
 Businesses: 

Hill’s Floors 

Curry, Inc. 

Colter’s Creek Winery 

TDS Telecom 

KT Hasenoehrl Farms 

JK Mini Storage 

Cannons Electric 

D. Taylor Construction 

Dennler Supply 

Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA 

Peggy Jones, Realtor 

Phil’s Food City 

Roger Warner Construction 

Rush Construction 

Stella-Jones Corporation 

Mann & Stanke CPA 

Heimgartner Aviation 

Red Cross Pharmacy 

Avista Utilities 

Wells Fargo Bank 

The McGregor Company 

Tawnya Feldman – BeautiControl Spa Consultant 

 

Churches and Community Organizations: 

Fix Ridge 4-H Club 

Kendrick United Methodist Church 

Juliaetta Community Church 

Cameron WELCA 

KJ Arts Committee 

Kendrick Booster Club 

City of Juliaetta 

City of Kendrick 

Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 

Kendrick Community Lion Club 

Hill and Valley Garden Club 

JK Senior Meals 

Juliaetta Community Improvement Association 

Juliaetta-Kendrick Firefighters Association 

Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 

Southwick Bible Church 

 

Individuals: 

Greg and Alice Broemeling 

Jon and Ann Nilsson 

Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 

Ellen Rowden 

Don and Yetta Wilkins 

Alvin and Lillian Howerton 
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Donors, continued: 

Pete Finch and Pam McBride 

Jim Lohman 

Jerry Brown 

Ted and Phyllis Fey 

Phil and Donna Heinen 

Jim and Lori Brocke 

Dorothy Taylor 

Gisela Bailey 

Jim and Emily Fredenburg 

Jack and Donna Lohman 

 

Memorial Donations: 

Elmo Eldridge 

Emil Silflow 

Charles Wedin 

Clip and Save Calendar 
 
November 
3rd Decorate the Park Day (p.2) 
3rd Three Crafty Gals Craft Fair (p.2) 
5th-8th Scholastic Book Fair at JES (p.6) 
5th Friends of the Library Meeting (p.5) 
7th-8th Parent/Teacher conferences (p.6) 
10th Blue Star Memorial Dedication (p.1) 
12th JES Veteran’s Day Assembly (p.1) 
14th KJ Arts Open House (p.4) 
16th Children’s Theater at JES (p.7) 
17th Light the Park (p.2) 
 Stars of the Community Presentation (p.3) 
 Firefighters Chili Feed (p.4) 
17th Southwick Bible Church Wreath Making (p.9) 
19th Kendrick City Council Meeting (p.2) 
20th Community Thanksgiving Service (p.9) 
20th Cameron Thanksgiving Service & Supper (p.8) 
25th Christmas Carols and Dinner (p.9) 
 
 

December 
7th Garden Club Evergreen Sale (p.3) 
14th JES Christmas Program (p.7) 
17th Kendrick City Council Meeting (p.2) 
22nd Santa Comes to Town (p.4) 
 
 

January 
28th Kendrick City Council Meeting (p.2) 



 

 

Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by: 

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

Local 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

KJ7 

PO Box 204 

Kendrick, ID 83537 

P.O. Box 159  
Kendrick, ID 83537  
Phone: 208-289-4231  
Fax: 208-289-4242  
Email. brockeco@tds.net  
Website : 
www.gfbrocke.com  


